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          MAY 4, 2020 

From the Office of Mayor Jon Dunleavy: 

I would like to start by thanking our residents for doing their part to help stabilize the new case growth rate.  I 
know with the warmer weather it becomes more challenging to stay home and practice social distancing.  
However, I am pleased to report that we have only had a few police call for social distancing concerns.  Our 
parks remain open for passive recreation such as walking and fishing.  All playgrounds, basketball courts and 
tennis courts remain closed.  

I continue to have weekly meetings with the Governor’s office, County Office, and local mayors.  Please know 
that the Borough will always share all information that we receive on our website and Facebook page.   Many 
residents ask for the statistics on positive cases in town.  We have provided the link to the County Website on 
our web page.  This site posts updates daily.   The Borough does not receive numbers of recovered individuals. 

I would also like to thank all essential workers, nurses, and doctors for taking care of our families.  Especially 
our Police Dept., Dept. of Public works, Fire Dept and Triboro First aid. 

Borough Hall remains closed to the public, but our staff is working.   I want to thank all Borough employees 
for adapting to the new standards while providing full service to our residents.  Please contact Borough hall 
via telephone 973 838 0778 or email if you need any service or have additional questions.  You can access our 
email directory on the Borough Web Site.   You may also call my cell at any time 973 723 2695.  

The DPW yard currently remains closed to the public.  We do hope to open soon so residents can drop 
recyclables and pick up topsoil or mulch.  There are currently NO delivers of mulch or topsoil by the DPW 
staff.  We will advise our residents when the DPW yard opens again to the public.  

The Governing Body has extended the due date of taxes until June 1, 2020, with NO penalty.  Taxes can be 
paid online or by mailing a check via USPS.  We also have a drop box at the rear of Borough Hall. 

Please visit our website at www.bloomingdalenj.net  or our Facebook page for valuable information and 
constant updates. 

Stay safe, stay healthy and stay connect to family and Friends.   Please also check on your senior citizen 
neighbors to see if they need any assistance during this difficult time. 

 

Thank You,  
Mayor Jon Dunleavy 

Cell: 973 723 2695  


